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DENTAL PROGRAM REVIEWEDPPG TO MEE

New members of the LCC Personnel

Policies Committee will meet with the

PPG for the first time on Tuesday, the

11th of October, Chairman Carrol

deBroekert said today.

Elected Friday to the Committee were
Karen Lansdowne and Jed Merrill, new

members; Harry Roberts and Robert
Marshall, re-elected members. Others
on the Committee are Dena Malliris, Pat

Grant, and Chairman deBroekert.
The Committee will consider three

major areas of staff interest this year,
Mr. deBroekert said. First order of busi

ness will be organization of a Staff Associa
tion as provided for in the Staff Organization
Constitution. Plans are to hold elections

of Association officers within the next two

weeks. The Committee will also give
extensive consideration to all LCC insur

ance programs, and to the Staff evaluation
instrument and procedures.

The Personnel Policies Committee is

elected by Staff memibers to act as a re

view board and recommending body to the
President and the Board of Education on

matters affecting LCC Staff members.
The Committee has direct access to the

Board of Education through the President,
who serves as an advisor to the Committee.

Dr. Kermit Knudtzon and Annabelle

Rasmussen, field representatives of the
Council on Dental Education of the

American Dental Association visited the

Eugene Campus Wednesday, October 5,
to evaluate the LCC Dental Assistant

Program for accreditation by the
American Dental Association. Accredi

tation by the ADA will make Dental
Assistant graduates of LCC eligible to
take the National Dental Assistant

Certification examinations.

The LCC Dental Assistant Program has
been operating on provisional accreditation
for the past two years.

Dr. Knudtzon is Director of Continuing
Education, Post Graduate Instruction,
School of Dentistry, University of North

Carolina; Mrs. Rasmussen is a member
of the American Dental Assistant Associa

tion from Puyallup, Washington.

COUNSELOR HONORED

Irene Parent, LCC Counselor, was

elected Vice-President of the Oregon
Association of Women Deans and

Counselors at a meeting held recently
at Oceanlake, Oregon. Pauline Dixon,
also of the LCC Counseling staff, accom-
pariied Mrs. Parent.

i

STUDENT DIRECTORY
MEETINGS

A Student Directory will be published
this term at LCC for the first time as a

project of the college Publications Commit
tee with Pauline Dixon acting as editor.
The Directory will be a mimeographed list
and will include names and addresses of

Fall Term students, administrators, and
counselors; and will be distributed to LCC
students free of charge.

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

Tues., October 11

President's

Cabinet . .

i

i
i

Rm. 12-b,
Tues., October 11

Division

Council

I

FACTS ARE STUBBORN THINGS

Le Sage
SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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BOARD MEETINGCAMPUS MODEL

The LCC Board of Education met the

evening of Wednesday, October 6. Items
of business considered included:

1. Authorized a Bond Issue sale, to

be called December 7, in the

amount of $6. 6 million for 20

years.

2. Extended the trial bus service

to run through October 21, with
final decision on permanent bus
service to be made at the Board

meeting October 19.

3. Decided to eliminate the Instructor

Mileage charge for Adult Education
courses.

4, Authorized tuition-free programs
for Volunteer Firemen.

The model of the new Lane Community

College campus will be on display at various
cities throughout the District during the next
few months. It will be on view in the lobby

of the US National Bank in Junction City

through the 14th of October. On October 17
the model will go on display in the First
National Bank in Cottage Grove; and will
be shown at the US National Bank, also in

Cottage Grove, October 24-28.
Other scheduled dates include Florence,

November 28-December 9; Springfield,
October 31-November 25; Eugene,
December 12-January 6.

Dates still to be scheduled include

Creswell, Harrisburg, Lowell, McKenzie,
Mapleton, Monroe, Oakridge, andVeneta.

i

MUSICAL FEATURE

5. Heard a report that site grading
was 60% complete and ahead of
schedule.

6. Approved proceeding with working
drawings for the Electronics build
ing. The Architects hope to have
the 3 Mechanics buildings up for
bid by early in December.

BETHEL LAUNCHES LUNCHES

The cafeteria on the Bethel Campus is

now open under the direction of Mierlin
Ames, LCC Foodservice Director. The
menu will feature sandwiches and salads,

plus a hot lunch special each day. Hours
are from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm.

The Salvation Army San Francisco

Citadel Band will present a concert,
"101 Years of Music

Saturday, October 15, at South Eugene
High School. Arthur Bailey, Eugene
vocalist, and tne First Christian Church
Choir of Eugene, will appear with the band.
This is an all-brass band wMch offers

unique arrangements of instrumental
music.

Tickets are available at $1. 00 each at

the Eugene Music Company, Lights for
Music in Springfield, and the Salvation
Army Office.

i

the evening of

WOMENS' ACTIVITIES

Faculty wives and women Staff members
are invited to play volleyball the evening
of Octoberl3in the Bethel Campus gym. |
Play will begin at 7:30. Interested women
are asked to contact Delpha Daggett on the j
Bethel Campus. I

TORCH LIT

First issue of the Torch, student

newspaper at LCC, is off the press,
with a circulation of 2500 copies.

The last temptation is the greatest treason:
To do the right deed for the wrong reason.

T.S. Elliot
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IN THIS ISSUE Q. WHAT CAN STAFF MEMBERS DO IF
THEY ARE DISSATISFIED WITH THE

PRESENT GROUP INSURANCE PLAN?

A. A new LCC staff committee has been

appointed jointly by the President and
Carroll M. deBroekert, Chairman of
the Personnel Policies Committee to

review the matter of staff insurance.

Mr. Robert Marshall has been named

Chairman. Other members include

Hazel Smith, Gordon Wehner, Joris

Johnson, Ann Newton, William Cox,

Cecil Hodges. Please contact any of
these people if you have questions on
the present insurance plan.

* Personnel Policies Committee

* All Staff Meeting
* Testing Program Scheduled

FROM THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE

Q. HAS THE NEW CLASS SCHEDULE
(1-1/2 HOURS - 2 DAYS A WEEK)
BEEN ADOPTED FOR WINTER

TERM? HOW MAY STAFF MEM-<

BERS EXPRESS REACTIONS?

A. The new type class schedule has not
been adopted definitely for winter

term. The cycle of an idea in this
instance is as follows; President's

Cabinet—Division Council--Staff--

Division Council—and President's

Cabinet. Anyone with suggestions
with regard to the new time schedule
should express them to his Division
Chairman, or feel free to make an

appointment to see Mr. WUliam Hein,
E)ean of Instruction.

President Parnell has set up open

office hours this year from 3:00 to
5:00 pm on Mondays when any staff
member may see him without an
appointment.

Suggestion boxes have been set up on
all campuses near the main offices .

The boxes are checked weekly, and

suggestions are carefully reviewed.

We desire your suggestions and re
actions to any LCC procedures and
polici'=»‘=

00

BULLETIN BOARD

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
.Tues., October 25

Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm
.Tues., October 25

President's

Cabinet . .

Dirision

Council . .

Electronics

Division .... Wed., October 26

i

Rm. .12-b, 3:00 pm

Adult Education Rm..6-b, 9:30 am
Division Council. -Thu., October 27

Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm
Council .... Thurs., October 27

Student

Bethel Gym, 4:00 pmAll Staff

Meeting.... Thurs., October 27

Student Activities Rm, 6-b, 4:00 pm
Committee. . .Thurs October 27● i

O0

THERE CAN BE NO DEFENSE LIKE ELABORATE COURTESY.

Edward Lucas

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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PPG PLANS ALL STAFF MEETING

An all staff meeting will be held Thursday,
October 27, at 4:00 pm, in the Bethel Cam

pus Auditorium. Some major items on the
agenda will be:

1. Election of Staff Association Officers

(This portion of the meeting will be

conducted by Carroll deBroekert, the
Chairman of the Staff Personnel Poli

cies Committee.)

2, Discussion of the work of the PPC.

3. Review of the staff evaluation instru

ment and procedures.

4. Discussion of the Instructional Staff

offices for the new campus.

Those wishing to place items on the meet
ing agenda are asked to contact Bert.Dotson,
in the President's Office before October 24.

The Staff Personnel Policies Committee

has outlined an impressive program for

the coming year as announced recently by
Carroll deBroekert, Chairman. The Com

mittee plans to explore the following areas
of staff interest in the months ahead:

* Staff Evaluation

+ Three-Year Extended Contracts

* Staff Insurance Programs

* Salary Schedule for Summer Session
* Sabbatical Leaves

The LCC Board of Education will meet with

the PPC this year as a coomittee-of-the
whole.

The Committee would appreciate comments

or questions concerning any of the proposed
areas of study; or of any other program you
feel the Committee should investigate this
year. These can be given to any member of
the Committee for consideration.

Members include:

TESTING PROGRAM SCHEDULED

The American Testing Program is supply
ing free tests for LCC students as part of
their program to establish norms for com
munity college students on a nationwide basis.
The tests are available to all LCC students,
both technical-vocational and college trans
fer, and are designed to help the student be
come aware of his potential, and to help
with the student's educational plans for the

future. It also gives experience in taking
tests.

The four-hour test will be given Saturday,
October 29, in the Springfield High School
Cafetorium from 8:00 to 12:00 am.

Instructors should encourage all students
to take advantage of this testing program.

Carroll deBroekert

Patrick Grant

Karen Lansdowne

Dena Malliris

Robert Marshall

Jed Merrill

Harry Roberts

STUDENT COUNCIL CONTACT

Student Council mail boxes have been in

stalled on each campus. Mail for student
body officers, student council representa
tives, clubs, and organizations should also
be placed here for distribution.

Please hand student council box mail to the

office secretaries on all campuses.

GUEST SPEAKER
DESSERT SPECIAL

The Dental Assistant class at LCC will hold

baked goods sales on a weekly basis again
this year. Sales will begin next Friday and
continue each Friday for several weeks.

Funds will be used to help pay expenses for
class members who attend the State Dental

Convention in Portland early next spring.

TO LAUGH AT MEN OF SENSE IS THE 'PFJVILEGE OF FOOLS,

Jean de la Bruyere

Cecil Hodges, Chairman of the LCC Health
and PE Division spake to instructors of the
Beaverton School District on October 28th.

His topic was "The Care and Prevention of

Athletic Injuries. "
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WHAT CAN STAFF MEMBERS DO IF

THEY ARE DISSATISFIED WITH THE

PRESENT GROUP INSURANCE PLAN?

A new LCC staff coininittee has been

appointed jointly by the President and
Carroll M. deBroekert, Chairman of
the Personnel Policies Committee to

review the matter of staff insurance.

Mr. Robert Marshall has been named

Chairman. Other members include

Hazel Smith, Gordon Wehner, Joris

Johnson, Ann Newton, William Cox,
Cecil Hodges. Please contact any of
these people if you have questions on
the present insurance plan.

IN THIS ISSUE I Q.

* Personnel Policies Committee

* All Staff Meeting

* Testing Program Scheduled A.

FROM THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE

HAS THE NEW CLASS SCHEDULE

(1-1/2 HOURS - 2 DAYS A WEEK)
BEEN ADOPTED FOR WINTER

TERM? HOW MAY STAFF MEM

BERS EXPRESS REACTIONS?

Q.

I

A. The new type class schedule has not

been adopted definitely for winter
term. The cycle of an idea in this
instance is as follows; President's

Cabinet—Division Council—Staff—

Division Council—and President's

Cabinet. Anyone with suggestions
with regard to the new time schedule
should express them to his Division
Chairman, or feel free to make an
appointment to see Mr. William Hein,
E)ean of Instruction.

President Parnell has set up open

office hours this year from 3:00 to
5:00 pm on Mondays when any staff
member may see him without an
appointment.

Suggestion boxes have been set up on
all campuses near the main offices .

The boxes are checked weekly, and

suggestions are carefully reviewed.

We desire your suggestions and re
actions to any LCC procedures and
poiicic»«3

00
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Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm
. . ,Tues., October 25

President's

Cabinet . .
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Electronics
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Rm. 12-b, 3:00 pm
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THERE CAN BE NO DEFENSE LIKE ELABORATE COURTESY.

Edward Lucas

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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PPG PLANS ALL STAFF MEETING

The Staff Personnel Policies Committee

has outlined an impressive program for
the coming year as announced recently by
Carroll deBroekert, Chairman. The Com

mittee plans to explore the following areas
of staff interest in the months ahead:

* Staff Evaluation

* Three-Year Extended Contracts

* Staff Insurance Programs
* Salary Schedule for Summer Session
* Sabbatical Leaves

The LCC Board of Education will meet with

the PPC this year as a committee-of-the
whole.

The Committee would appreciate comments

or questions concerning any of the proposed
areas of study; or of any other program you
feel the Committee should investigate this
year. These can be given to any member of
the Committee for consideration.

Members include:

An all staff meeting will be held Thursday,
October 27, at 4:00 pm, in the Bethel Cam

pus Auditorium. Some major items on the

agenda will be:

1. Election of Staff Association Officers

(This portion of the meeting will be
conducted by Carroll deBroekert, the
Chairman of the Staff Personnel Poli

cies Committee.)

2, Discussion of the work of the PPC.

3. Review of the staff evaluation instru

ment and procedures.

4. Discussion of the Instructional Staff

offices for the new campus.

Those wishing to place items on the meet
ing agenda are asked to contact Bert.Dotson.
in the President's Office before October 24.

I

I
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TESTING PROGRAM SCHEDULED

The American Testing Program is supply
ing free tests for LCC students as part of
their program to establish norms for com
munity college students on a nationwide basis.
The tests are available to all LCC students,
both technical-vocational and college trans
fer, and are designed to help the student be
come aware of his potential, and to help
with the student's educational plans for the

future. It also gives experience in taking
tests.

The four-hour test will be given Saturday,
October 29, in the Springfield HighSchool
Cafetorium from 8:00 to 12:00 am.

Instructors should encourage all students
to take advantage of this testing program.

Carroll deBroekert

Patrick Grant

Karen Lansdowne

Dena Malliris

Robert Marshall

Jed Merrill

Harry Roberts

STUDENT COUNCIL CONTACT

Student Council mail boxes have been in

stalled on each campus. Mail for student
body officers, student council representa
tives, clubs, and organizations should also
be placed here for distribution.

Please hand student council box mail to the

office secretaries on all campuses.

GUEST SPEAKER

I

I

DESSERT SPECIAL

The Dental Assistant class at LCC will hold

baked goods sales on a weekly basis again
this year. Sales will begin next Friday and
continue each Friday for several weeks.

Funds will be used to help pay expenses for
class members who attend the State Dental

Convention in Portland early next spring.

TO LAUGH AT MEN OF SENSE IS THE 'PFJVILEGE OF FOOLS.

Jean de la Bruyere

i

Cecil Hodges, Chairman of the LCC Health
and PE Division spoke to instructors of the
Beaverton School District on October 28th.

His topic was "The Care and Prevention of

Athletic Injuries. "

t
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HISTORIC FIRSTIN THIS ISSUE

* Instructional Media Explored
* New Staff Association Officers

* Adult Education Classes

Gerald Rasmussen was elected LCC’s first

Staff AssociationPresident at elections held

Thursday, October 27.
is Chairman of the Social Science Division.

As Staff Association President he will re

present LCC at the American Association

of Junior Colleges meetinginSan Francisco
in February. He will also be a permanent
member of the President's Cabinet.

Other new Association officers are Pauline

Dixon, Secretary; Mel Gaskill, Vice-Presi
dent; and Gordon Wehner, Treasurer.

i

Mr. Rasmussen .

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

Q. WHO IS ELIGIBLE TO USE THE STUDY
SKILLS CENTER?

A. The Study Skills Center is designedpri-
marily for students currently enrolled in
Lane Community College, both full and
part-time. Any staff member may also
make use of the SSC.

Due to space and equipment limitations,
community citizens do not have access
to the Study Skills Center at this time.

During the first two weeks of Fall Term
91 persons participated in the Reading
Lab; 27 in the Spelling Program; 16 in
Study Skills; and 43 in supplementary pro
grams such as English, vocabulary, etc.
103 persons made use of the Math Lab
facilities during this same period.

I

INSTRUCTIONAL MEDIA CONSULTANT

The LCC Board of Education has retained

Neal Balanoff, the Director of Audio-Visual

Services at Stephens College, as a consultant
to work with faculty members and architects
on master plan specifications for instruc
tional media services for the new campus.

Mr. Balanoff will meet with the LCC staff

Thursday and Friday, November 3 and4, to
explore philosophies for the use of Instruc

tional materials and to help the staff pre
pare instructional media educational speci
fications for the new campus.

Mr. Balanoff received his B.A. degree at
Cleveland College and his M. A. degree at
Western Reserve University. He has done

graduate work at several universities; and
has taught at Western Reserve University
andthe University of Akron. His background
includes radio and TV experience. He has
been Director of the radio-TV-film depart
ment and the audio-visual department for

Stephens College since 1957.

j

LECTURE SERIES STARTS

Neal Balanoff, the Director of Audio-Visual

Services at Stephens College, Columbia,
Missouri, will present a lecture entitled

"Vitalizing Education Through the Use of
Instructional Media" on Thursday evening,
November 3, at 7:30 pm, in the Studio on

The LCC Eugene Campus.

The program will be open to staff, students,
and the public.

Saying is one thing; the doing is another.
Montaigne

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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UNITED APPEALt

00

Dick Eymann, LCC representative for the
1966-67 United Appeal, announced today the
contribution cards will be distributed within

the next two weeks to give all staff members
an opportunity to contribute to this year's
UA fund.

Contributions can be made in cash or by

payroll deduction, Mr. Eymann said. The
Lane County fund goal is $474, 215. To date
almost $260,000 has been contributed.

Bert Dotson, Administrative Assistant to
the President, is Education Chairman for

this year's drive.

BULLETIN BOARD

Room 68, 4:30 pm
Mon., October 31

Health, PE
Div. Council . . .

Personnel Policies

Committee and

Staff. Organ.
Exec. Meeting . . . Tues., November 1

Room 6-b, 1:30 pm

Room 12-b, 2:30 pm
Tues., November 1

Division

Council

Room 24, 3:30 praNursing, Home Ec.
Division Council . . Wed., November 2

i

Room 12-b, 2:30 pm
Thurs., November 3

Student

Council
DEANS CONFERENCE

William.Hein, L.GC Dean, of Instruction, and
G, R. Bloomquist, Assistant Dean of Instruc

tion, attended an all-day meeting atTrea-
sure Valley Community College in Ontario,
October 28. Attending were the Deans of
all Oregon Community Colleges.

00

ADULT EDUCATION

New This Week:

A class in Business Machines will begin on j
October 31, and meet twice weekly, Mon
day and Wednesday, at the Eugene Labor
Temple. Cost: $14. 00/30 hours.

Welding will start at Harrisburg begin-
ningTiiesday, November 1, and meet once
a week. Cost: $25. 00/30 hours.

Retail Selling startsTuesday, November 1,
at South Eugene High School, and will meet
one day a week. Cost: $14. 00/30 hours.

Bishop Sewing I will start November 3 at
Walterville Elementary School. After the
first meeting the class will meet regularly
every Monday evening at the Walterville i
Community Hall. Cost: $14. 00/30 hours. |

i

All classes meet from 7:00 pm to 10:00 pm. j

COUNSELORS CONFAB

Five LCC Counselors attended the North

west College Personnel Association annual
conference at Gearhart, October 23-25.

Representing LCC at the Conference were
Wilbert Bailey, JohnBernham, and Dr. Ken

Hills, Counselors; Dean of Students I. S.

Hakanson; and Registrar William Wright.

HOW IS THE TORCH?

Debbie Jo Briggs and Vicki Merrill, acting
co-editors of The Torch, solicit staff com
ments, pro or con, about the paper. Send
your comments, suggestions, story ideas,
etc., to The Torch, Room 85, Bethel.

TROUBLE COMES FROM THINGS WE LET SLIP THROUGH OUR LIPS

RATHER THAN FROM THOSE WE LET SLIP THROUGH OUR. FINGERS.


